
Friday 29th January 2010 
 
 
 
Statement re. GEOS Australia 
 
 
We have been informed that all GEOS schools in Australia have gone into 
administration and been temporarily closed. The administrators are Ernst and Young 
of Brisbane, and they have announced that they will release further news no later than 
17.00 Monday 1st February 2010 (Australian time). 
 
All other GEOS regions are operated by separate companies and each company is 
independent financially.  You may continue to send your students to the UK, US, 
New Zealand, Canada and our other multinational schools - their operations are not 
affected in any way. 
 
Ernst and Young has given the following contact information: 
Pauline Spitaleri : Tel+ 03-9655- 2539  or email geos.va@au.ey.com.  
 
For information from English Australia contact: easec@englishaustralia.com.au    
 
For GEOS Europe: Wendy Teraoka, Regional Director, wendy@geos-europe.com.  
For GEOS North America: Uri Carnat, Regional Director, uri.carnat@geos.net.  
For GEOS New Zealand: Suart Binnie, Manager, stuart@akldlang.co.nz 
For GEOS Asia: Mr. Eben Lau, Regional Director, ebenlau@geosing.com.sg 
 
 

 
Wendy Teraoka 
Regional Director, Europe 
 
 

 
Uri Carnat 
Regional Director, North America 


